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Memberships 

The operational coordination 
group (OCG) comprises 14 
individuals with knowledge of the 
IPPC APP's goals and activities.

African Phytosanitary Programme

▪ (5) Members representing NPPO;

▪ (2) Representatives of the two RPPO (AU- 

IAPSC and NEPPO);

▪ (5) Representatives of the five RECs 

(ECOWAS, ECCAS, SADC, EAC and UMA);

▪ (2) Representative of the FAO sub-regional 

and country offices.

Online meeting of the Operational Coordination Group June 2nd , 2025
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▪To  IPPC

Operational Coordination Group

Recommendations for APP implementation

The OCG appreciates the IPPC's support in developing and implementing 
the Africa Phytosanitary Programme. We recommend that the IPPC:

1. Secure sustainable funding for the programme to accelerate its 
implementation across Africa.   

2. Organize meetings with all groups—Coordination, Technical, and 
Communication—twice a year to gather feedback and track the 
progress of the Africa Phytosanitary Programme.   

3. Support RPPOs in this initiative by providing one dedicated support 
staff member.

4. Communicate APP by developing awareness materials, reporting on 
day-to-day activities per country, using diverse pathways.
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▪To  Donors

Operational Coordination Group

Recommendations for APP implementation

The OCG appreciates the significant contributions and support provided by the 
United States of America, the European Union, the United Kingdom of Great 
Britain and Northern Ireland for the implementation of the APP.

The OCG is thankful for the mobilization of the FAO, which has provided 
essential support for the meetings.

The OCG acknowledges the assistance from COLEAD that enabled Senegal to 
participate in the APP training of trainers and to receive tablets.

The OCG encourages donors to continue their support for the remaining 
countries and, if possible, to increase their contributions. We also call for further 
support and resources.
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▪To  NPPOs

Operational Coordination Group

Recommendations for APP implementation

The OCG acknowledged the significant efforts made by the pilot countries 
and also made the following recommendations:

1. The pilot countries should share information with other NPPOs, RECs, 
and RPPOs.

2. Each pilot country should designate one focal person to oversee the 
program.

3. NPPOs are encouraged to take ownership of the initiative and 
consolidate resources at the national level, including support from local 
donors. 
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▪To  the Operational Coordination Group

Operational Coordination Group

Recommendations for APP implementation

To create a work plan and schedule regular meetings. 

To continue with the selection process for the incoming countries.



 Train-the-Trainer workshop

IPPC Secretariat

Food and Agriculture Organization

of the United Nations (FAO)

ippc@fao.org | www.ippc.int

Thank you

mailto:ippc@fao.org
http://www.ippc.int/
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